South Dublin County Joint Policing Committee Report

The Joint Policing Committee met on Friday 25th May 2018 in County Hall, Tallaght

Documents presented at the meeting are available on the CMAS system. 

Attendance: Committee Members:
Cllr. Deirdre O’Donovan (Chair),  Cllr Louise Dunne, Cllr Brendan Ferron, Cllr Paul Foley, Cllr. Paul Gogarty (Mayor),  Cllr Cathal King, Cllr. Liona O’Toole; Cllr Mark Ward; John Curran T.D.; Chief Superintendent Kevin Gralton; Chief Superintendent Lorraine Wheatley; Billy Coman, SDCC; Ann Corrigan, PPN; Tara Deasy, PPN; 

In attendance: Noreen Byrne, North Clondalkin, Lucan & Palmerstown LPF;  Andy Lane, SDCC; Superintendent Brendan Connolly, An Garda Síochána; Colm Ward,  SDCC;

Apologies: Enda Creegan, PPN; Cathy Purdy

The following is summary of business of the JPC:

1	Minutes of the Last meeting
	Agreed 
	
[bookmark: _GoBack]2	Role of the JPC
	Report noted

3	JPC Annual Report
	Report agreed

4	JPC Strategic Plan 2016-2022 Progress Report
	Report noted

5	Local Policing Fora Report
The joint report was circulated on behalf of the four local policing fora in Clondalkin, D12, North Clondalkin and Tallaght:

Clondalkin LPF
The Clondalkin section of the report was noted. 

A request for minutes of the LPF Public Meetings was discussed, the matter would need to be considered by the Clondalkin LPF Management Committee, but the JPC had concerns that  if the meetings were minuted it could restrict contributions as people would be wary about the confidentiality of matters they may wish to raise.

D12 LPF: 
The D12 section of the report was noted 
  
North Clondalkin, Lucan and Palmerstown LPF: 
Councillor Mark Ward agreed as the Councillor member of the North Clondalkin, Lucan and Palmerstown Local Policing Forum 

The North Clondalkin Report covered: 
· Policing of Palmerstown with two LPFs and two Garda Districts
· Scramblers with a report for the next JPC meeting

West Tallaght LPF: 
The West Tallaght report was noted.

Other LPFs: Resources for a coordinator for a LPF in the Lucan Adamstown area was raised and it was agreed that the JPC would write to the Minister responsible.

6	Garda Reports
Reports were circulated by Chief Superintendent Kevin Gralton on behalf of the DMRS region and by Chief Superintendent Lorraine Wheatley on behalf of the DMRW region.  The reports covered:
· Extra community Gardai
· ASB issues in Killinarden Park and other parks
· Domestic violence statistics
· Drug searches
· Public order incidents 

Tallaght Garda Station:
The need to address the severe overcrowding in Tallaght Garda station was raised and there is a need to build a new Garda Station on the existing site. This was supported by    the JPC and it was agreed that it should be raised in the report submitted to Council and that Council should be asked to give their view and support to the need.

7	Drug Subcommittee
A report on behalf of the Drug Subcommittee was received.  

8	Upcoming JPC Meetings
The next meeting is set for: Friday 21st September 2018.	 

